Eye on the World Jan. 7, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Jan. 7, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI dies

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI Passes Away at Age 95" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by David Averre titled "The Pope Who Shocked the World After Becoming First to Resign Since 1415: How Joseph Ratzinger, Son of a Police Officer Who Lived Through Nazi Rule, Became Benedict XVI in 2005 aged 78, the First German to Be Head of Catholic Church in 1,000 Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Haughey, Hannah McDonald and Ffion Haf titled "65,000 Catholics Flock to See Pope Benedict XVI Lying in State in One Day (Double the Expected Number) as Mourners Continue to File Through St. Peter's Basilica in the Vatican" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Biden Won't Represent U.S. at Benedict's Funeral, Per 'Wishes of the Late Pope' "was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Global recession

• An article by Clive McKeef titled "One-Third of World Economy Expected to Be in Recession in 2023; Says IMF Chief [Kristalina Georgieva]" was posted at marketwatch.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

How close is World War III?

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Robert Farley titled "Five Places World War III Could Start in 2023 [Are Ukraine, Taiwan, Greece/Turkey, Korean Peninsula and China/India]" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Dec. 31, 2022.

World Economic Forum annual meeting

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "World Economic Forum Annual Meeting ('Cooperation in a Fragmented World' on January 16-20)" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Sergio Goschenko titled "World Economic Forum Believes Crypto Will Remain Key Technology" was posted at bitcoin.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- On January 4, 2023, the website of the World Economic Forum had Kevin McCarthy listed as the Majority Leader of the US House of Representatives. Was the WEF projecting the likelihood? Or did the WEF have something to do with him being chosen?

Covid contrast-Israel and China

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "Pandemic's End: Israel to Downgrade Covid to Flu Status [on January 31]" was posted at jns.org (Jewish News Syndicate) on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "President Xi Finally Admits the Mistakes of China's Disastrous Zero Covid Policy as Huge Exit Wave of Infections 'Peaks' in Beijing After 250 Million People Were Infected Last Month" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.

Contradictory Reuters articles- about China variant

- A Reuters article by Alessandro Diviggiano and Bernard Orr titled "China Covid Data Shows No New Variant, but Under Reports Deaths; WHO Says" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Leroy Leo titled "Omicron Subvariants BA.5.2, BF.7 Driving China's Latest Covid Outbreak; WHO" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Reminder about the 1918 flu pandemic

• Looking back to March 2018, an article titled "Influenza (Flu) History" was posted at

cdc.gov on March 21, 2018. The 1918 influenza pandemic was the most severe pandemic in recent history. It is estimated that about 500 million people (or one-third of the world's population) became infected with this virus. The number of deaths was estimated to be at least 50 million worldwide—with about 675,000 occurring in the U.S.

Conspiracy theorists watching for next pandemic

- An article by Karen Weintraub titled "As Covid Turns Three, Experts Worry Where the Next Pandemic Will Come From" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Apoorva Mandavilli titled "W.H.O. Declares Monkeypox Spread a Global Health Emergency" was posted at nytimes.com on July 23, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Jacqueline Howard titled "As Ebola Outbreak Grows in Uganda, U.S. Ramps Up Preparedness Plans" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 16, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Mike Pompeo Demands U.S. Bans Chinese Travelers After Beijing Eased Travel Restrictions—and Claims Xi Jinping Is Trying to Infect the World With Another Variant of Covid" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 1, 2023.

Current covid outlook in China

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by David Averre titled "China's Elite Are Stockpiling Pfizer's Covid Drug as Country Battles Huge Wave of Fresh Infections" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Jennifer Jett, Olivia Guan, Eric Baculinao and Hannah Lee titled "Wuhan Is Once Again Besieged by Covid–Three Years After It Recorded the World's First Cases" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Connor Boyd titled "CDC Considers Testing Sewage From Airplanes to Track New Covid Variants Entering the U.S.–Amid Fears China's Devastating Outbreak Could Spawn Dangerous Strains" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Ian Birrel titled "How the Sudden Lifting of China's Zero Covid Policy Has Plunged the Country Into Terrifying Turmoil [With] More Than 250 Million Infected, Morgues Flooded With Corpses—Yet the Communist Dictatorship Insists Deaths Are as Low as One a Day" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 1, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Yew Lun Tian, Farah Master and Emma Farge titled "China Media Plays Down Covid Severity as WHO Seeks Detail on Variants" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "China Admits Its Covid Deaths Are 'Huge' and 70% of Shanghai's 25 Million Residents Have Been Infected as Beijing Threatens Retaliation Against Western Nations Over Restrictions on Air Passengers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.

- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Three Years After Wuhan Outbreak, Countries Are Again Screening Arrivals From China" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Chinese Families 'Start Burning Bodies of Their Loved Ones in the Streets' Amid Covid Explosion as Corpses Pile Up in Crematoriums and Funeral Homes' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Matthew Loh titled "So Many People Are Dying From Covid in China That a Crematorium Is Giving Families 5 to 10 Minute Slots to Mourn Victims" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Businesses leaving China because of covid

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Iphone Maker FoxConn Dumps \$500 Million in India After China Factory Riots" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Cheng Ting-Fang titled "Apple to Start Making MacBooks in Vietnam by Mid-2023" was posted at asia.nikkei.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

Other international covid

- Looking back to May 2020, an article by Lizzie Wade titled "From Black Death to Fatal Flu, Past Pandemics Show Why People on the Margins Suffer Most" was posted at science.org on May 14, 2020.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Peter Caddle titled "Ireland Expands Covid Booster Campaign to All Aged Over 18" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Australia and Canada Become the Latest Countries to Impose Mandatory Covid Testing on Chinese Travelers in New Year Amid Spiraling Infections" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 1, 2023.

International climate change

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Irina Ivanova titled "Shift to Electric Cars Happening Too Slowly to Avoid 'Climate Catastrophe'—Report Finds" was posted at cbsnews.com on Nov. 11, 2022.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "2022: The Year Trump Was Vindicated as EU Green Agenda Went Up in Smoke" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "European Energy Crisis: France Close to Electricity Rationing Over Problems With Local Nuclear Plants" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Mark Kane titled "Norwegians Replaced a Fifth of Their Cars With All-Electric Ones" was posted at insideevs.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Mark Kane titled "Norway: Electric Car Sales Shoot Through the Roof in December 2022" was posted at insideevs.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "German Finance Minister [Christian Lindner] Calls for Reverse of Fracking Ban" was posted at oilprice.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Alpine Ski Resorts Hold Crisis Talks With More Than Half of French Slopes Now Closed Amid [60 Degrees Fahrenheit] European Heatwave—as Angry Skiers Film Themselves on Barely-Covered Pistes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Yew Lun Tian and Neil Jerome Morales titled "China Ready to Resume Oil and Gas Talks With the Philippines; Says Xi" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

International gender outlook

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Laurel Duggan titled "Top Trans Medical Organization [The World Professional Association for Transgender Health] Recommends Castration for Those With 'Eunuch' Identity" was posted at dailycaller.com on Sept. 25, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Alex Timothy titled "Cosmopolitan

[Magazine] Lists '100 Gender-Neutral Names' for Babies to Push 'Gender Fluidity'" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Christina Buttons titled "Sex Is Binary: Switzerland Rejects Gender Ideology in New Ruling" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Laurel Duggan titled "As U.S. Goes All-In on Child Sex Changes, These Countries [Including Finland, Sweden and Switzerland] Are Having Second Thoughts" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "[London's Far-Left Mayor Sadiq] Khan Politicizes London Fireworks With 'We're Queer, You Better Get Used to It' LGBT Propaganda" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Christina Buttons titled "New Data: More Than 8,000 Teens Await Gender Clinic Services in the U.K." was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "[Ireland's] Children's Minister Calls for 'Transgender Issues' to Be Taught in Elementary School" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war

- Looking back to December 2022, an article titled "Clergymen or Spies? Churches Become Tools of War in Ukraine" was posted at nytimes.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Will Stewart titled "Officer in Putin's Security Service (Who 'Refused' to Kill Ukrainians and Fled to Kazakhstan Instead) Is Deported to Russia and Now Faces Up to 15 Years in Jail" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Caitlin McFall titled "Zelenskyy Warns Russia Planning 'Prolonged' Attack With Iranian Shahed Drones" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Mia Jankowicz titled "Iranian-Made Drones Cost as Little as \$20,000 to Make, but Up to \$500,000 to Shoot Down, a Growing Concern in Ukraine; Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Will Stewart titled "Gleeful Putin Sends Warship Armed With Hypersonic Zircon Missiles Past Britain on Atlantic Mission—as 2023 Death Toll Among Russian Troops 'Nears 3,000' Four Days Into New Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.

Putin and Zelensky-both restrict freedom

• Looking back to July 2022, an article by Michele Novaga, Bruno Kaufman and Carlo Pisani titled "Russia Has Passed '100 New Laws' Restricting Press Freedom" was posted at

swissinfo.ch on July 4, 2022.

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Liam Cosgrove titled "There's No Such Thing as Press Freedom in Zelensky's Dissent-Crushing Ukraine" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 5, 2022.

• An article by Alex Bitter titled "Zelenskyy Just Signed a New Law That Could Allow the Ukrainian Government to Block News Websites" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

Comments about Russia

- An article by Charles A. Kohlhaas titled "Does the Price Cap on Russian Oil Matter?" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Jake Epstein titled "Putin Is Sending a Warship Into the Atlantic Armed With New Hypersonic Cruise Missiles" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Comments about Russia and China

- Looking back to 2022, an article by David Averre titled "Putin Invites His 'Dear Friend' Xi Jinping to Moscow in Video Call Meeting as They Pledge to Strengthen Russia and China's Strategic Partnership' and Military Cooperation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to 2022, an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Hacked Material Shows Russia's Propaganda Agreement With China" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.

Comments about China

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Peter Suciu titled "China's Navy Wants You to Fear Its Power" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Kerry Breen titled "Chinese Jet Came Within 20 Feet of American Military Aircraft; U.S. Military Says" was posted at cbsnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Niall Ferguson titled "2022 Was the Year We Realized We're Now Fighting Cold War II Against China, and This Time Our Opponent Is Far More Fearsome Than Russia" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Bryab Bender titled "'We Better Watch Out': NASA Boss [Bill Nelson] Sounds Alarm on Chinese Moon Ambitions" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Kate Duffy titled "NASA Chief [Bill Nelson] Says China Could Claim the Moon as Its Own Territory If It Beats the U.S. to the Lunar Surface" was posted at

businessinsider.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- Looking back to December 2022, a Reuters article by Jeanny Kao titled "Taiwan President Offers China Help to Deal With Covid Surge" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Paul D. Shinkman titled "China Sails Warships Near Guam in Warning to U.S. Over Taiwan" was posted at usnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ashish Dangwal titled "F-16 Viper: Challenging China's J-20 Fighter, Taiwan Gets 100th Modified F-16V Amid Threats From Beijing" was posted at eurasiantimes.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "China's Warplane Incursions Into Taiwan Air Defense Zone Doubled in 2022" was posted at theguardian.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Stanton titled "China Is Preparing for War, Retired [U.S.] General [H.R. McMaster] Warns" was posted at newsweek.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Stavros Atlamazoglou titled "Taiwan's 'SEALs' Would Be on the Frontline of a War With China; Here's How They'd Try to Hold Off an Invasion" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Milton Ezrati titled "A Taiwan Invasion Would Cost China Dearly" was posted at forbes.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

Comments about United Nations and Israel

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Luke Tress titled "UN Asks World Court to Weigh In on Israeli 'Occupation' and 'Annexation'" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Barak Ravid titled "Netanyahu Asked for Ukraine's Support at UN, and Zelensky Asked for Military Aid" was posted at axios.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, a Reuters article by Maayan Lubell titled "Netanyahu Says Israel Not Bound by 'Despicable" U.N. Vote" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "UN Votes to Refer Israeli 'Occupation' to International Court of Justice, but With Only Minority Support [With 87 Countries or Just 44 Percent of the World's Body]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "UN Human Rights Council in 2023: 'Like Naming Al Capone and His Gang to Fight Organized Crime' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Comments about Israeli Security Minister visiting Temple Mount

- An article by Khaled Abu Toameh and Eliav Breuer titled "Palestinians: Changing Status Quo at Temple Mount a 'Declaration of War' [Warning that Israeli National Security Minister Itamar Ben Gvir's Intention to Visit the Temple Mount Would Lead to Violence]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Yaakov Katz titled "[National Security Minister Itamar] Ben-Gvir Should Be Allowed to Visit the Jerusalem Temple Mount: Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 2, 2023. (The author also said: "One of the greatest mistakes that Israel made was when it declared in 1967 that 'The Temple Mount is in our hands' but then never took steps to make it true.")
- A Reuters article by Dan Williams titled "Israel's Ben Gvir Visits Al Aqsa Mosque Compound, Palestinians Incensed" was posted reuters.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien Titled "'We Will Not Be Dictated to By Hamas': New Israeli National Security Minister [Itamar Ben Gvir] Visits Temple Mount" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Israeli Cabinet Minister's [Itamar Ben-Gvir] Low-Key Visit to Temple Mount Enrages Muslims, Dismays State Department" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Other comments about Israel

- An article by Albert Aji and Bassem Mroue titled "Israeli Missile Strikes Put Damascus Airport [Temporarily] Out of Service" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- A Reuters article titled "Israeli Army Blows Up Homes of Palestinian Assailants" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel Ranks Among 10 Most Powerful Countries in Annual List; 4th Strongest Military [Behind Russia, United States and China]" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Christian Cemetery on Mount Zion in Jerusalem Vandalized, Apparently by Jewish Extremists" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Comments about Iran

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Caitlin McFall titled "Russia's Lavrov Claims 'Irreversible' Arms Race With Iran If Nuclear Deal Not Reached" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Lauren Haughey titled "Iran Rolls Out Drones, Fighter Jets and Submarines as It Kicks Off Its Annual Military Drill in the Gulf of Oman–While Authorities Continue Their Crackdown on Anti-Government Protests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Iran's IRGC Believed to Be Behind Attacks on Jewish Centers in Germany: Reports" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Elwely Elwelly titled "[Female] Iranian Chess Player Was Warned Not to Return to Iran After Competing Without Hijab" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Iran Warns France of a 'Decisive and Effective Response' to Cartoons Insulting the Ayatollah" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

• An article by Tom Porter titled "How Saudi Arabia's Crown Prince [Mohammed Bin Salman] Snubbed Biden Repeatedly to Forge Ties With Authoritarian China and Russia" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

Comments about Korean peninsula

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Venezuela and North Korea to Deepen Ties Against 'Common Enemies'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "North Korea: Kim Jong-Un Demands 'Exponential Increase of the Country's Nuclear Arsenal'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "South Korea Demands More Active Role in Nuclear Weapons Management From Biden Administration" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article titled "South Korea, U.S. Discuss Nuclear Exercises as Tensions Flare With North [According President Yoon Suk-Yeol]" was posted at malaysianow.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Alexis Shanes titled "Biden Says No Nuclear Drills With Seoul After Yoon's Comments" was posted at bloomberg.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

• A Reuters article by Soo-Hyang Choi and Hyonhee Shin titled "North Korea Drone Entered No-Fly Zone Near Yoon's Office" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Comments about Japan

- A Reuters article by Tim Kelly titled "Japan Says It Scrambled Jets to Monitor Chinese Aircraft Carrier Operations" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Louis Casiano titled "Chinese Carrier Strike Group, Drones Operating Near Japan, Which Dispatched Aircraft to Monitor Situation" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Japan to Give Families Thousands of Dollars Per Kid to Move Out of Tokyo" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

Comments about Brazil

- Looking back to December 2022, a Reuters article by Gabriel Araujo and Ricardo Brito titled "Brazil Arrests Four People for Alleged Coup Attempt in Bolsonaro Riots" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Lula da Silva, 77, Sworn In as Brazil's President as Predecessor Jair Bolsonaro Flies to U.S. After Refusing to Concede Defeat" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 1, 2023.

Comments about Bolivia

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Thomas Graham titled "'People Were Enraged': Civil Strike Called in Bolivia After Arrest of Opposition Leader" was posted at theguardian.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, a Reuters article by Nadia Arce and Santiago Limachi titled "Bolivia Protesters Burn Cars, Clash With Police After Governor Arrested" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Adam Jourdan and Daniel Ramos titled "Bolivia Farm Region Blocks Borders, Grain Transport as Protests Lead to Clashes" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

Comments about Canada

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Frances Martel titled "The World's Freedom Convoys [Which Began in Canada]: How Truckers Changed the Course of History in 2022" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "[Justin] Trudeau Bans Foreign Investors From Buying Property in Canada After Chinese and Indian Immigrants Snapped Up So Much It Pushed Up Average Cost of Home to \$800,000" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.

- An article by Sarah Weaver titled "Jordan Peterson Investigated, Allegedly for Criticizing Justin Trudeau" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Jordan Peterson Claims He Is Being Forced Into 'Re-Education' and Social Media Retraining for Criticizing PM Justin Trudeau—Sparking Elon Musk to Respond That 'Silencing' Is 'Extremely Concerning'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "U.S. Virgin Islands Claims J.P. Morgan Chase 'Turned a Blind Eye' to Jeffrey Epstein's Trafficking Ring" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Katherine Donlevy titled "Incendiary Influencer Andrew Tate [Age 36 and] Brother Arrested [in Romania] on Sex-Trafficking Allegations: Report" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ngala Killan Chimtom titled "Nigerian Nun Sounds Alarm on Anti-Christian Attacks, Blasts Vatican Silence" was posted at cruxnow.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Brittany Chain titled "Two Black Teenagers Are Assaulted 'Apartheid-Style' Attack at South African Swimming Pool: Police Charge Three Men With Attempted Murder" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Olivia Devereux-Evans titled "'We Ask Them to Kill Someone; If They Do It, Great; If Not, We Kill Them Instead': One of Italy's Most-Feared Mafias Reveal How They Recruit Baby-Faced Children Who Will Grow Up to Be Their Gang Bosses of Tomorrow" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Fountain That Stood in Turkey's Ancient 'City of Gladiators' 2,000 Years Ago Has Been Restored—and Will Again Flow With Drinkable Water" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Chris Tomlinson titled "With Highest Arrivals Since 2016, Europe Saw a Silent Migrant Crisis in 2022" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Kelsey Neubauer titled "Several Children Die in Stampede in Uganda at

New Year's Eve Celebration" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

• An article by Jyoti Mann titled "Cruise Passengers Spent New Year's Stranded [Off the Coast of Australia] After Their Ship Was Rejected by 4 Ports Because of 'Marine Growth' on Its Hull" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

- A Reuters article by Dave Graham titled "Mexico Elects First Female Supreme Court President" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Hungary Exempts Mothers Under 30 From Income Tax, Seeks to Boost Births Instead of Migration" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Nelson Renteria titled "El Salvador Murders Plummet by Over Half in 2022 Amid Gang Crackdown" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Major French Food Company [Cofigeo] Shuts Down 80 Percent of Production as Soaring Energy Costs Make Factories Uneconomical" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Nishan Chikuri and Gina Kalsi titled "Terrifying Moment Hundreds of Men Swarm Around Lone Girl, 17, and Attack Her for 'Dressing Immodestly and Distracting Riders' at a Motorcycle Event in Iraq" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Stephanie Stacey titled "Female Cabin-Crew Applicants [for Kuwait Airways] Had to Strip So Recruiters Could Check for Scars, Birthmarks or Tattoos; Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "Australia's New Ambassador to Washington [Former Left-Wing Prime Minister Kevin Rudd] Scolds U.S. for Throwing Allies 'Under a Bus' " was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Five Radical, Woke California Laws Go Into Effect Today" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 1, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

- The first law makes California a "sanctuary state" for transgender kids.
- The second law will allow nurses to perform abortions without the help of a medical license doctor (supervising in the first trimester of pregnancy).
- The third law will require medical licensing boards in the state of California to take

disciplinary action against doctors who are involved with the "dissemination of misinformation or disinformation related to the SARS-CoV-2 coronavirus.

- The fourth law titled "Freedom to Walk Act" will prevent law enforcement from stopping people who are crossing the street not at a crosswalk–unless they are in visible danger. (The law claims that jaywalking is a racist crime.)
- The fifth (which is currently on hold by the courts) would give the state control of fast-food restaurants—creating a ten-member politburo, aka the Fast Food Council, which would serve for 10 years.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Are politicians ignorant or devious?

• An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Government Must Raise Taxes 40% or Cut Spending 30% to Achieve Fiscal Balance: Study" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

Deficit

• An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "In 2022, Biden Increased Debt \$11,374 Per Worker–but for What?" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Damar Hamlin seriously injured during NFL game

- An article by Staff titled "ESPN Analyst [Dan Orlovsky] Prays for Buffalo Bills Safety Damar Hamlin During Live TV Broadcast" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Alex Raskin titled "'I Stand by What I Tweeted': Fox Sports' Skip Bayless Defiantly Refuses to Delete 'Insensitive' Damar Hamlin Post During Furious On-Air Confrontation [With Shannon Sharpe]—After Co-Host Shannon Sharpe's Mysterious Absence From 'Undisputed' [Show on the Previous Day] " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Jack Bezants titled "Damar Hamlin's GoFundMe Toy Drive [Which He Set Up in December 2020 to Raise \$2,500 for Disadvantaged Children] Hits \$7 Million From Nearly 220,000 Donations as Money Continues to Pour in Following the Bills Safety's Cardiac Arrest During Monday's Game Against the Bengals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2023.

Winter storm in Buffalo

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Marielle Descalsota titled "A Buffalo

Couple Who Live on a Church Campus Stocked Up on Food to Spend Christmas With Their 9 Kids-but When the Storm Hit, They Opened Their Doors to 130 Strangers Instead" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 30, 2022.

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Buffalo Man, 27, Dubbed 'Merry Christmas Jay' Is Hailed a Hero for Rescuing 24 People From 'Blizzard of the Century' and Leaving Apology Note for Breaking Into a School for Shelter So Stranded Group 'Didn't Die' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Samantha Grindell titled "A Bride Missed Her Own Wedding, Lost Thousands, and Spent New Year's Alone After Southwest [Airlines] Canceled Her Flight' was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

Winter storm on west coast

• An article by Eleanor Dye and Alyssa Guzman titled "Toddler Dies and 180,000 Are Without Power as Mega [Weather] Bomb Cyclone Slams West Coast With Torrential Rains and Winds Up to 130 mph: San Francisco Gas Station Buckles and Towns (Including Montecito, Where Harry, Meghan and Oprah Live) Are Ordered to Evacuate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Dave Patterson titled "Counterterrorism Funds Used to Spy on Americans" was posted at libertynation.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Chump Change: Google to Pay \$29.5 Million Settlement in Lawsuits Over Location Tracking" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "The Twitter Files: How Twitter Let the Intelligence Community In" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'We Refused to Capitulate on Our Biblical Standards': Christian News Outlet [the Christian Post] Restored to Twitter After Months of Suspension" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Twitter Files: Company Exaggerated Russian Influence to Appease Media, Democrats" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

Comments about free speech

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Nick Arama titled "Democrat Senator [Ben Cardin of Maryland] Gives Away the Game on Suppressing Speech, Including Scary Take

on 1st Amendment [Wanting to Identify 'Misinformation' as 'Hate Speech']" was posted at redstate.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

- An article by Nick Arama titled "[Minnesota Senator] Amy Klobuchar Doubling Down on Democrats' Scary Efforts to Suppress Your Speech [Wanting to Identify 'Misinformation' as 'Hate Speech']" was posted at redstate.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Jared Gould titled "Biased Reporting Systems Continue to Infringe First Amendment Rights" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Free speech-Islam gets special treatment over Christianity

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "'South Park' Episodes Banned From HBO for Depicting Islamic Prophet Muhammad" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- Looking back to July 2020, an article titled "Hollywood Wants to Make Jesus a [Lesbian] Woman; Help Us Stop It" was posted at movieguide.org on July 2, 2020.

Comments about pro-life

- An article by Staff titled "Killing Babies Is Anti-Jewish, Saving Babies Is Not Anti-Semitic, Judaism Is Not a Baby Killing Cult; Read Our Defense of Babies, Torah and Judaism" was posted at jewishprolifefoundation.org on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Rabbi Alan Betsalel Friedlander titled "Abortion Is Worse Than Molech Idolatry" was posted at jewishprolifefoundation.org on Jan. 3, 2023.

Comments about 15-week abortion ban

- Looking back to April 2022, a news release by Staff titled "Governor Ron DeSantis Signs Bill to Protect the Lives of Florida's Most Vulnerable [Prohibiting All Abortions After 15 Weeks of Gestation]" was posted at flgov.com on April 14, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Andrew Powell titled "Florida Could Lower Abortion Ban From 15 Weeks to 12 Weeks" was posted at just thenews.com on Dec. 29, 2022
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Sarah Arnold titled "15-Week Abortion Ban Goes Into Effect in Arizona" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 31, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Jack Baudoin titled "Police: Rockford

Woman Arrested After Throwing Coffee at Man Protesting Abortion Clinic" was posted at mystateline.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Micaiah Bilger titled "34 Babies Were Born Alive in Botched Abortions [Between 2020 and 2022], Possibly Left to Die" was posted at lifenews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Josh Gerstein and Alice Miranda Ollstein titled "Justice Department Clears Postal Service to Carry Abortion Drugs Into Red States" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Anne Flaherty titled "FDA Says It Will Greenlight Pharmacies to Fill Prescriptions for Abortion Pill" was posted at abcnews.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Walgreens and CVs Are the First Major National Pharmacy Store Chains to Say They Will Sell the Abortion Pill" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.

Comments about transgender issues

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by William Biagini titled "Court Forces Jewish University [Yeshiva University] to Go Against Torah Teaching [by Recognizing Yeshiva University Pride Alliance]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Spencer Lindquist titled "General Motors Funds Effort to Embed Pro-Transgender Books in Classrooms" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Sarah Arnold titled "Arizona to Require Parental Permission for Schools to Refer to Students as Different Pronouns" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Paul Farrell titled "Swimmer [Riley Gaines] Beaten by [Transgender] Lia Thomas Launches Fresh Attack Highlighting How the Trans Athlete Went From Being an Average Male Swimmer to a Champion Female Contestant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Greg Wilson titled "Federal Appeals Court Ruling on Transgender School Bathroom Policy May Trigger SCOTUS Showdown" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "CDC Promotes New Tool [An Evaluation Program Called 'LGBTQ Inclusivity in Schools'] to Increase Schools' Acceptance of Gender Ideology" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.

• An article by Ari Blaff titled "Federal Appeals Court Upholds Florida Transgender Bathroom Policy" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

- An article by Matt Margolis titled "California Officially Becomes a Sanctuary State for Child Mutilation" was posted at pimedia.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "The First Transgender Inmate in the U.S. Is Set to Die by Lethal Injection: Missouri Trans Woman, 49, Raped and Stabbed Ex-Girlfriend to Death and Dumped Her Body Near a River in 2003 Before Transitioning in Prison" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.

Comments about educating our youth

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Alex Hammer titled "Parents Demand Principal of America's Top Public School [Thomas Jefferson High School in Fairfax, Virginia] Be Fired After She Withheld Prestigious National Merit Awards From Top Students to Boost 'Equity' and 'Protect Feelings' of Kids Who Didn't Win One" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "California School Board Bans Critical Race Theory Right After Being Sworn In" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Las Vegas Parents Sue School District for \$50,000 after Making Daughter, 15, Read Out X-Rated Assignment About 'D**ks' and Lesbianism in Theater Class—That Was Even Too Explicit to Be Read Aloud at School Board Meeting" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Ari Blaff titled "Governor Youngkin Directs Virginia AG to Investigate Thomas Jefferson High School [in Alexandria, Virginia] for Discriminating in Name of Equity" was posted at national review.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

Climate warriors

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Miguel Otarola titled "Heat Waves and Freezing Temperatures Won't Be the Biggest Risk for Colorado's Power Grid in the Future; It Will Be Mild, Cloudy Days [When Sunlight and Wind Are Nowhere To Be Found]" was posted at cpr.org on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "New York Becomes Sixth State to Give a Green Light to Human Composting [As an Eco-Friendly Alternative to Cremations and Burials], Despite Critics Saying 'Human Bodies Are Not Household Waste'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'Bizarre Paganism': Ben Shapiro Reacts to '60

Minutes' Hosting Climate Alarmist [Stanford University Biology Professor Paul Ehrlich] With Decades of Failed Predictions" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Green energy vs. coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Stephen Moore titled "America Was Built on Coal, Now Biden Wants to Abolish It" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 14, 2022.

Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Fossil fuel-miscellaneous comments

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Gabriella Hoffman titled "Fossil Fuels Keep Us Warm and Secure During Winter Months" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Gas Prices in 2022 Were the Highest on Record" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article titled "The Oil Market Crisis Sparked by Russia's Invasion Is Nearing Its End" was posted at oilprice.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Biden Administration Report Admits Canceling Keystone Pipeline Cost U.S. Up to 59,468 Jobs [and] \$9.61 Billion in GDP" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

Comments about electric vehicles

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Heather Hamilton titled "Domino's Pizza to Deliver With Zero Emissions: 800 Electric Vehicles Join Fleet" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 26, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, a Reuters article by Lisa Baertlein titled "Biden Tax

Credits Aim to Jolt Electric Delivery Truck Demand" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Henry Jom titled "Leased EVs Made Outside of U.S. Eligible for Clean Vehicle Tax Credit: U.S. Treasury" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Sam Tabahriti titled "A Brother and Sister Had to Stop 6 Times in 1 Day to Charge Their Rented Tesla in Cold Weather Because the Battery Drained So Quickly" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Ju-Min Park and Hyunsu Yim titled "South Korea Fines Tesla \$2.2 Million for Exaggerating Driving Range of EVs" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

Tesla EV and new China boss

- An article by George Glover titled "Tesla Reportedly Elevates Its China Boss [Tom Zhu] to Head of U.S. Plants and Sales, Making Him No. 2 After Elon Musk as \$700 Billion Slump Spooks Investors" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Zhang Yan and Hyunjoo Jin titled "Tesla Makes China Boss [Tom Zhu] Highest-Profile Executive After Musk" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

Taxes

• An article by Brad Polumbo titled "These 3 Biden Tax Hikes Just Took Effect With the New Year [Are a 16.4 Cent Tax on Oil Imports; a \$74 Billion Tax on Stock Buybacks That Will Hurt Retirement Savings; and a \$225 Billion Tax Hike That Will Hurt Workers]" was posted at based-politics.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

Inflation

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ayelet Sheffey titled "Americans Still Haven't Felt the Worst of the War on Inflation; Meaning 2023 Will Be 'Survival of the Fittest'" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Vanessa Serna titled "[Rapper] Cardi B Slams Biden Over Inflation: Rapper Says Grocery Prices Have Tripled and Is Outraged Lettuce Now Costs \$7–as She Calls on the President to 'Put This [Expletive]' Down" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.

Finances

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "The Other Border Crisis: El Centro, California (16.7%) and Yuma, Arizona (16.3%) Lead Nation in Unemployment" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Report: Medicaid Enrollees to Hit 100 Million in March, Nearly 1/3 of Population" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Calley Means titled "Free Market? ['You Can't Have a Free Market When the Current Market Is Rigged']" was posted at calleymeans.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ben Tobin titled "Parents Are Scrambling to Find Children's Tylenol, Motrin, and Advil as Medicine Shortages Plague Stores Like Walgreens and CVS" was posted at businessinsider.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "[Jimmy John's Restaurant Chain Founder] Jimmy John Liautaud: Welfare Destroys 'A Man's Soul' and America's Businesses" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Repko titled "Retailers Brace for Tougher Times and More Frugal Customers in 2023" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Pharma Companies to Hike Cost of Over 350 Drugs in 2023: Analysis" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Amy Legate-Wolfe titled "Millennials on the Move: Rich Young Professionals Earning More Than \$100,000 Are Leaving California and New York [for Colorado, Florida, New Jersey, Texas and Washington State]" was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Bob Hoge titled "Biden's Economy: Auto Sales Down 8 Percent, Lowest Levels Since 2011" was posted at redstate.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Tech Bloodbath Intensifies: Amazon Slashes More Than 18,000 Jobs—While Software Provider Saleforce Will Cut 8,000" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2023.

Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

- Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.
- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Jack Phillips titled "Texas Governor

Declares Biden 'In Violation of U.S. Constitution' for Not Securing U.S. Border' was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

Remember what Barack Obama said about the border?

• Looking back to September 2021, an article by Staff titled "ABC News Cuts Obama's Comments Critical of Open Borders From Interview [When Obama Said: 'The Idea That We Can Just Have Open Borders Is Something That I Think, as a Practical Matter, Is Unsustainable']" was posted at americanliberty.news on Sept. 29, 2021.

What has Kamala Harris done about the border?

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Kamala Harris Lashes Media for Failing to Cover Her Strengths as VP in Gushing Interview—but Makes No Mention of Worsening Border Crisis Biden Tasked Her With Fixing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Sarah Arnold titled "Kamala Harris Doesn't Know What Her Job Is at the Border, and Neither Does the White House" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 31, 2022.

Busing migrants

• An article by Lewis Pennock titled "Now Democrat Governor [Jaree Polis] Is Busing Migrants to NYC: Colorado Lawmaker Jared Polis Is Blasted by Big Apple Mayor Eric Adams for Inundating New York as It Struggles to Cope With Influx" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.

Title 42

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[New York Republican Claudia] Tenney: While Trying to End Title 42, Biden Decides We Need to Worry About Covid From Other Countries" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

Illegal immigration

- Looking back to December 2022, an article titled "ERO [Enforcement and Removal Operations] Washington, D.C. Apprehends One of El Salvador's Most Wanted Criminals During Targeted Operation in Virginia" was posted at ice.gov on Dec. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Binder titled "Data: Sanctuary States Highly Successful in Shielding Criminal Illegal Aliens From Deportation" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Julio Rosas titled "El Paso Worried about

Public Health and Safety Amid Migrant Homeless Problem" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 30, 2022.

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Madeline Leesman titled "Here's Why Border Crossings Near El Paso Are Reportedly 'Plummeting' [Because the Texas National Guard Has Installed Two Miles of Border Fencing]" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "More Arrested at Border, but Only Half Are Deported: ICE" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Paul Farrell titled "Texas Ranch Owners on the Border Say They Have Been Forced to Arm Themselves After Repeated Break-In Attempts From Migrants Left Them 'Fearing for Our Lives'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden's Sanctuary Country: Fewer Than 30,000 Illegal Aliens Deported From American Communities in 2022" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP Rep.-Elect [Wesley] Hunt: Biden Ignored Duty at Border and Is Now Pushing Amnesty as a Response" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "White House Claims Talking About the Border Too Much Could Help Smugglers: Karine Jean-Pierre Insists Biden Has Prioritized Immigration—as New York Mayor Eric Adams Call Policies a 'National Embarrassment'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.

Biden finally unveils a border plan-pressure from Democrats

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Yuma Mayor: Biden's Planned Border Visit the Result of Political Pressure From Democrats" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Biden on Why He Chose to Finally Visit the Border: 'Because the Republicans Haven't Been Serious About This at All' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Finally Unveils Plan for Border Crisis: Venezuelans, Nicaraguans, Haitians and Cubans Will Be 'Rapidly' Expelled and Just 30,000 Will Be Let in a Month; Mexico Will Take Back Illegal Crossers and Migrants Can Use Mobile Apps to Set Up Appointments" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2022.

Comments about voting

• An article by Rachel Alexander titled "Over 333,472 Misdemeanors Committed in Kari

Lake's Election, but Trial Court Judge Shrugged Them Off" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Jimmy John [Restaurant Chain Founder Jimmy John] Liautaud: America's Best Days Are Still Ahead, but We Need to Secure Elections" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

Comments about U.S. military

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Doug Bandow titled Erasing History: West

Point to Eliminate Robert E. Lee's Presence" was posted at spectator.org on Dec. 29, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Trevor Schakohl titled "Cops Fled Six Major Democrat-Led Cities [Chicago, New York City, Pittsburgh, San Diego, San Francisco and Seattle] in Droves in 2022" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by (black conservative) Armstrong Williams titled "Enough Is Enough; It's Time to Take Back Our Streets From Criminals" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

Comments about weak judges and district attorneys

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ronny Reyes titled "Veteran LA Prosecutor Blasts Woke DA George Gascon for Turning Office Into a 'Managerial Dumpster Fire' Over Soft Policies That's Let Violent Crime in Democrat-Run City Rocket 8% Since He Took Over" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Aneeta Bhole titled "California Sheriff's Deputy, 32, Is Killed in Traffic Stop by Violent Criminal Who Was Freed on Bail After Kidnapping and Assault—as Sheriff Blames Judge for 'Not Doing Her Job' in Locking Him Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Dan McCaleb titled "Illinois Supreme Court Halts Implementation of Cashless Bail Provision of SAFE-T Act" was posted at justthenews.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

• A video and an article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Terrifying Moment Homeless

Woman Shoves Girl, 3, Onto Oregon Train Tracks—Toddler Rescued and Treated for Multiple Head Injuries" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 1, 2023.

• An article by Vanessa Serna titled "Portland Homeless Woman Boasts About How She Is Fed Three Meals a Day by Woke City and Can Stay in Her Tent All Day and Do Drugs" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.

Soaring crime

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Irv Randolph titled "Philadelphia Reaches Grim Milestone of 500 Homicides in 2022" was posted at phillytrib.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "Judge Jeanine Pirro [Who Previously Served as a District Attorney in New York]: "Genealogical DNA' Was Used to Lead Police to Suspect in Idaho Murders Case" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "One in 10 New Yorkers Shot in 2022 Was Under 18–a Horrifying Stat Progressives Own" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Jason Walsh titled "Mayor Lori Lightfoot's Chicago Will End the Year With at Least 723 Murders" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Peter Charalambous titled "Arkansas City [Eudora, Arkansas] Enforces Emergency Curfew After 'Rampage of Shootings'" was posted at gma.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, a video and an article by Paul Farrell titled "Suspected Islamic Extremist, 19, Stabs Rookie NYPD Cop in the Head With a Machete During NYE Celebrations at Times Square—as Footage Shows Dozens Running for Safety" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "Terrifying Moment Houston Rideshare Driver and Army Reserve Veteran Fights Off Carjackers Holding Gun to His Head" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "Horrifying Moment Chicago Man Is Shot Dead Through His Car Windshield at Gas Station in Possible 'Gang Hit' in Lori Lightfoot's Crime-Ridden Democratic-Run City" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.

Gun control

Looking back to December 2022, an article by Stephen Gutowski titled "Emails Show

CDC Removed Defensive Gun-Use Stats After Gun-Control Advocates Pressured Officials in Private Meeting" was posted at thereload.com on Dec. 15, 2022.

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Madison Hirneisen titled "Virginia Lawmakers Consider Repealing Some Gun Restrictions" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "As Democrats Ramp Up Gun Control, a Supermajority in U.S. Think Gun Ownership Good for Society" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Alabama Law Allowing Gun Owners to Concealed Carry Without a Permit or Background Check Takes Effect—Despite Opposition From Sheriffs Group" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.

Guns protecting citizens

• An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "Dramatic Moment Armed Good Samaritan Saves Woman After Two Men Tried to Abduct Her as She Entered Her Car in Memphis Parking Lot" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.

Comments about police mistakes

• An article by Taiyler Simone Mitchell titled "NYPD Officer Suspended After Footage Appears to Show Him Repeatedly Punching 14-Year-Old Girl" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Censorship about covid information

• An article by Tyler O'Neill titled "'Twitter Files' Reveal How the Left Uses Big Tech to Create an Illusion of Scientific Consensus and Stifle Debate; Especially on Covid-19" was posted at dailysignal.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

New covid strain?

- An article by Ciara Linnane titled "New Omicron Subvariant [XBB.1.5] Has Become Dominant in U.S., Climbing to About 41% of Cases From 1.3% at the Start of December" was posted at marketwatch.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "World Health Organization Warns XBB.1.5 Is the 'Most Transmissible' Covid Variant Yet—As Figures Show Strain Makes Up 70% of Cases in Northeast U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.

Treatments for covid

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Quercetin and Vitamin C: Synergistic Therapy for Covid-19" was posted at mercola.com on Dec. 31, 2022.

Covid tests

• An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Kamala Harris Requiring Covid Tests for Anyone Over Two Years Old to Participate in Senate Swearing-In Photos [on January 3]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

Vaccine mandates-general

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Andrea Hsu titled "Thousands of Workers Were Fired Over Vaccine Mandates; For Some, the Fight Goes On" was posted at npr.org on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Connor Boyd titled "America Quietly Extends Covid Vaccination Entry Requirement for Travelers Until April–Making U.S. an International Outlier" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.

Vaccine mandates-military

- An article by Micela Burrow titled "Army Guidance Says Vaccine Mandate Repeal Does Not Apply to National Guard, Reserves" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Steve Beynon titled "Thousands of Troops With Covid Vaccine Exemption Requests No Longer Facing Separation With Mandate Gone" was posted at military.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Covid vaccines

- An article by Bo Banks titled "Report: At Least 769 Recently Vaxxed Athletes Collapsed Last Year During Competition" was posted at bigleaguepolitics.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Allan J. Favish titled "It's Time to Ask Whether Repeated mRNA Vaccine Shots Weaken the Immune Response to Covid-19" was posted at americanthinker.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Covid Boosters Trigger Metastasis" was posted at mercola.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

Has the covid vaccine caused deaths?

• An article by Marina Zhang titled "More Than 270 Sudden Cardiac Deaths in U.S. Athletes Following Vaccination: Peer-Reviewed Study" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Comments about masks

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Alex Timothy titled "New Yorker [Magazine] Pushes Insane 'Case for Wearing Masks Forever'" was posted at the postmillennial. com on Dec. 29, 2022.

- An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "Masks Make a Comeback; Hundreds of Thousands of Students Across the U.S. Will Be Forced to Wear Face Coverings When Classes Go Back This Week as Schools Revive Controversial Mandates" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "Obamacare Architect [Dr. Ezekiel Emanuel] Tells Americans to Return to Wearing 'Really High-Quality Masks'" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 3, 2023.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Philly Superintendent: We Don't Think Mask Mandate Will Hurt Learning, 'We've Done This Before'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Comments about other health warnings

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Disease Eliminated in U.S. Decades Ago [Measles] Surges Back, Sending Dozens of Children to Hospitals: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.

Comments about Disney

- Looking back to July 2022, a video and an article by David Ng titled "Watch–Disney World Chaos: Families Brawl in Violent Slugfest at Magic Kingdom [in July]" were posted at breitbart.com on July 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by David Ng titled "Disney Asks Theme Park Visitors to 'Treat Others With Respect' Following [a Series of Brawls and a] Massive Magic Kingdom Slugfest [in July]" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2022.

Comments about other entertainment media

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Warner Todd Huston titled "NFL Wins Battle of the Woke Sports Leagues, Tops NBA Viewership by Tens of Millions on Christmas Day" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by David Ng titled "Woke Fail: Netflix Shares Plummet More Than 50 Percent in 2022–Worst Year in More Than a Decade" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Cord-Cutting, Faltering Streaming Services Brutalize

Woke Hollywood" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

• An article by Rachel Bunyan titled "Fans Blast Skip Bayless and Force Him to Apologize After He Appeared to Question If NFL Should Postpone the [Football] Game After Damar Hamlin Suffered a Cardiac Arrest on the [Field]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.

Comments about Tom Cruise and Golden Globes

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by David Ng titled "Golden Globes Snubs Tom Cruise for Blockbuster 'Top Gun' Role After Star Protested Organization's Lack of Diversity [Back in May 2021]" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to May 2021, an article by Mia Galuppo titled "Tom Cruise Returns Golden Globes Statues Amid HFPA Controversy [of the Press Group That Selects Winners Having No Black Members]" was posted at hollywoodreporter.com on May 10, 2021.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article by David Ng titled "In Golden Globes Scandal, Real Culprits Were Corporate News Media" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 9, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Tom Cruise and 'Top Gun: Maverick' Can Take Another Victory Lap After Debut on Paramount+" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 30, 2022.

Comments about Meghan and Harry

- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Francesca Bacardi titled "Meghan Markle: I Was 'Reduced to a Bimbo' While on [TV Show] 'Deal or No Deal'" was posted at pagesix.com on Oct. 18, 2022.
- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Nicki Cox titled "Meghan Markle Slammed as a 'Hypocrite' for Taking NSFW ['Not Suitable for Work' Like Pornograpy or Profanity] Acting Gig Post-Game Show Exit" was posted at pagesix.com on Oct. 20, 2022.
- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Taylor Knight titled "Meghan Markle Did [Sex] Scene on [TV Show] '90210' Two Years After Leaving [TV Show] 'Deal or No Deal' 'Bimbo' Gig" was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 2022.
- An article by Abi Turner titled "'I Didn't Need to See Such Things Live'—Prince Harry Revealed That He Shouldn't Have Googled His Wife's X-Rated Scenes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article titled "Prince Harry Regrets Watching Meghan Markle's Sex Scenes From [TV Show] 'Suits'" was posted at parade.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

Comments about Whoopi Goldberg

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Zachary Marschall titled "Whoopi Goldberg's Thoughts on Jews Prove That 'Lived Experiences' Count for Squat' was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 30, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Sophia Slacik titled "'Somewhat Evasive': Karine Jean-Pierre Accused of Hiding Behind Obscure Law to Avoid Tough Questions" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- An article by Ed Mazza titled "Oops! CNN Misses Midnight in Botched New Year's Eve Broadcast" was posted at huffpost.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "[Former Illinois Congressman] Adam Kinzinger Joins CNN; [Fox Comedian] Greg Gutfeld Zaps Them Both" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by David Harsanyi titled "Relax, the GOP Fight Over House Speaker Doesn't Really Matter" was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Kevin Tober titled "CBS and NBC Continue 'Hard-Right' Smear of Anti-McCarthy Conservatives" was posted at newsbusters.org on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "MRC's Brent Bozell: [Leftist Billionaire George] Soros-Funded Media Behemouth Is Left's 'Tip of the Spear'" was posted at newsbusters.org on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Vazquez and Dan Schneider titled "Propaganda Avalance: [Leftist Billionaire George] Soros Spreads \$131 Million to Influence Global Media" was posted at newsbusters.org on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Alex Christy titled "[MSNBC] Scarborough Wonders What Kind of Echo Chamber-Dwelling Idiot Supports DeSantis" was posted at newsbusters.org on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "Column: All Hail [Democrat] Hakeem Jeffries, Election Denier" was posted at newsbusters.org on Jan. 6, 2023.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

• An article by Josh Boswell titled "Justice Department is Concealing 400 Pages of 'Sensitive Documents' Laying Bare [the] Payoffs and Gifts to Hunter and Jim Biden From China, Russia and Ukraine–After Acknowledging the Papers Exist; Lawyer [Kevin Evans] Claims in Suit" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 2, 2023.

Comments about FBI actions

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Twittergate Files: Hillary Clinton Inspired a Democrat Witch Hunt Against Twitter to Look for Russian Accounts That Simply Didn't Exist—and Forced the Social Media Giant Into the Arms of the FBI" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2023.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

• Looking back to November 2022, an article by Christina Cauterucci titled "If Biden Runs Again, He Should Pick a New VP [According to Slate, a Popular Liberal Publication]" was posted at slate.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Diana Glebova titled "Biden Spent Nearly 40% of 2022 in Delaware, Camp David or on Vacation" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Records: Liz Cheney's Net Worth Ballooned as Much as 600 Percent During Her Time in Office" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 11, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Delaware] Democrat Senator [Chris] Coons: 'I Don't Know Exactly What' Was in Omnibus, but I'm 'Proud to Support' It" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Nancy Pelosi Permits Massive Raises for House Staffers That Will Allow Them to Make More Than Lawmakers" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Julio Rosas titled "MSNBC Host [Jonathan Lemire]: Biden Deserves Some Well-Earned Rest in St. Croix" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 30, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Bernie Sanders, Ro Khanna Tear Into Pete Buttigieg Over Southwest Airlines Fiasco" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Leon Wolf titled "Months After Telling Republicans to 'Head Down to Florida Where You Belong,' New York Governor [Kathy] Hochul Says the State Has to Figure Out How to Stop People From Leaving" was posted at theblaze.com on Jan. 2, 2023.

• An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Joe Biden Touts Mitch McConnell's Loyalty During Infrastructure Celebration" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

Republican supporters and detractors

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Tillman titled "Earth to Republicans: Voters Don't Care About Your Investigations" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

Comments about George Santos

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Dareh Gregorian titled "New York Prosecutor Looking Into [Republican] Rep.-Elect George Santos, Citing 'Fabrications and Inconsistencies' [During Campaign]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Jessica Chasmar titled "George Santos Scandal Brings Renewed Attention to Biden's Fabrications" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "George Santos 'Admitted Using a Dead Man's Checks to Buy Clothes in Brazil After Stealing It From His Mom's Purse': Lying Republican Confessed to Police That He Forged Signatures for \$1,300 Shopping Spree" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Star Parker titled "George Santos, a Child of Woke America" was posted at cnsnews.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

House speakers-historically best fundraisers

- Looking back to November 2012, an article by Molly Redden titled "Democrats Want Pelosi Back for Her Fundraising Prowess" was posted at newrepublic.com on Nov. 12, 2012.
- Looking back to September 2014, an article by Anna Palmer and John Breshahan titled "Pelosi the Money Juggernaut" was posted at politico.com on Sept. 11, 2014.
- Looking back to November 2016, an article by Karl Evers-Hillstrom titled "Prolific Fundraising Gives Pelosi the Edge in Speaker Election" was posted at opensecrets.org on Nov. 16, 2016.
- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Seema Mehta titled "California Reps. McCarthy, Pelosi, Porter and Schiff Among Nation's Top Fundraisers" was posted at latimes.com on Feb. 2, 2022.

Conservatives resisting Kevin McCarthy as House speaker

• An article by Mark Moore titled "Who Is Byron Donalds [Sophomore From Florida], the

Latest GOP Alternative for House Speaker?" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 4, 2023.

• An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Squad Member Cori Bush Sparks Outrage as She Calls Byron Donalds a 'Prop' Who 'Despite Being Black, He Supports a Policy Agenda Intent on Upholding and Perpetuating White Supremacy'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.

- An article by Geoff Earle and Elizabeth Elkind titled "Republican House Rebel Dan Bishop Tears Into Squad Member Cori Bush for Attacking Byron Donalds' Nomination for Speaker" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2023.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind and Morgan Phillips titled "House Adjourns for Third Day Without a Speaker After Kevin McCarthy Lost 11 Ballots [Without Reaching 218 Votes]—but Reports Claim Republicans May Finally Have a Deal to Break Stalemate That's Caused Longest Vote Since the Civil War" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2023.

Comments about conservatives

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Kirk Cameron, Publisher Say Thousands Flocked to His Story Hour After Library Reportedly Backtracks Opposition" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 30, 2022.

DeSantis supporters and detractors

• An article by Jean Mondoro titled "DeSantis Offered to Shelter Libs of TikTok Creator [Chaya Raichik] After Her Location Was Exposed [in April 2022]" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 3, 2023.

Trump supporters and detractors

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "After Seeing Trump's Tax Returns, I Would Like to Hire His Accountant So That I, Too, Can Pay as Little in Taxes as Possible" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 31, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Chaitlin titled "Republican Governor [Asa Hutchinson of Arkansas] Vows 'To Do Everything' to Ensure Trump Won't Be 2024 GOP Nominee" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 1, 2023.

General interest

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Katie Jerkovich titled "'I Am a Recovering Alcoholic': Anthony Hopkins Marks Huge Sobriety Milestone [of 47 Years]" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 30, 2022.

• Looking back to December 2022, an article by Elizabeth Pritchett titled "Former Scientology Members Making [27 Unsuccessful] Attempts to Serve Trafficking Suit Against Leader David Miscavige" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 31, 2022.

- An article by Kelsey Neubauer titled "Chief Justice [John] Roberts Seemingly Compares the Supreme Court's Tumultuous Year to Brown vs. Board of Education Aftermath, Stressing 'The Importance of Rule by Law Instead of by Mob'" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Alabama Airport Baggage Handler Is Killed 'After Being Sucked Into American Airlines' Plane Engine' While It Was Parked at Gate Before Flight to Dallas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 1, 2023.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "[Marvel Star] Jeremy Renner Was 'Completely Crushed' by 14,330-Pound Snow Plow [as He Was Trying to Help Stranded Family Member]: 911 Log Reveals Right Side of His Chest Collapsed and His Upper Torso Caved, Leaving Him With Difficulty Breathing' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by John Stossel titled "NBA Versus Freedom [Eric Kanter Who Changed His Name to 'Enes Freedom' Is From Turkey and He Alienated China and NBA When He Wrote 'Free Tibet' on His Shoes]" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 4, 2023.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Southwest Airlines Lost \$425 Million in Revenue After Holiday Meltdown That Left Thousands of Passengers Stranded When 16,700 Flights Were Canceled" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2023.

ullet

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."